
Chairperson report from CPAC District 4 May 24, 2016 Meeting for June 9, 2016 Public Safety Meeting 

• RCMP reported that B&E’s are above average at this time.  Efforts are being made to target 

prolific offenders, one who was arrested in Metrotown in May.   

• A large, peaceful demonstration of about 300 people was held at Kinder Morgan May 14. 

• Bike Squad has been rolled out. 

• Chief Superintendent Dave Critchley is retiring as of June 4. 

• Block Watch representative reported the return of a Bus Bench across the street from Daniel 

Apartments .  Drug activity has been witnessed.  Discussion was held about how to effectively 

report and record activity for RCMP and to report the bench problem to the City. 

• Speed watch team reported their statistics and observations for the current week noting that 

speed increases after 9:00.a.m.  SGT. Beckerleg plans to attend one of the speed watch sessions 

after he returns from holidays. 

• Metropolis hosted The Shake Zone and had a good response. Coincidentally it was followed by 

training for staff on emergency preparedness and an evacuation drill. 

 

Submitted by Mary Chairperson 

Mary Gates 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


